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PUBLIC NOTICE - Wheaton Park District  

Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting 

Wednesday June 17, 2015 7:00 p.m. 

City of Wheaton Council Chambers 303 W. Wesley Street Wheaton, Illinois 

 

June 15, 2015 
Public notice is hereby given that the Board of Park Commissioners of the 

Wheaton Park District, DuPage County, Illinois (the “Park Board”) will hold a 

meeting at 7 pm on Wednesday, June 17, 2015.  The meeting will take place at 

Wheaton City Hall, 303 W. Wesley, Wheaton, IL.  Please contact Michael J. 

Benard, Board Secretary, for further information. 

mbenard@wheatonparks.org 

 

Michael J. Benard 

Secretary 
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The Agenda for the June 17, 2015 Meeting is as Follows: 

 

CALL TO ORDER  

 

PRESENTATIONS  

 

COMMUNITY INPUT 

Public comments are important to the Board.  However, it is the Board’s policy not to take action 

on items until time has been taken to gather information and discuss all options.  Lack of action 

does not imply lack of interest in the issues.  During the community input portion of the agenda 

the board typically will ask residents to provide input prior to accepting input from non- 

residents. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA  
Consent Agenda items are considered by the Park District to be routine and will be enacted in 

one motion.  There will be no separate discussion on these items.  If a member of the Park Board 

requests, a Consent Agenda item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered as an 

individual item at the end of old or new business. 

A. Approval of the Disbursements totaling $1,158,575.61 for the period beginning                  

May 13, 2015 and ending June 9, 2015.  

B. Approval of the May 20, 2015 Regular Meeting Minutes 

C. Approval of Minutes for the May 6
th 

 Finance and May 12
th

 2015 Buildings and Grounds 

Subcommittees 

D. Approval of Minutes for the June 10
th

 Finance and Buildings and Grounds 

Subcommittees 

E. Approval of Policy Amendment - Arrowhead Golf Club 

 

F. Staff Recommendation  

Provide Executive Director Authority to Execute a Property Damage Release with 

Waste Management  

 

G. Staff Recommendation  

Provide Executive Director Authority to Execute an Extension of Services and 

Terms and Conditions for the Agreement for Management of Information 

Technology Services with JDA for a Period of Time from June 1, 2015 up to and 

Inclusive of December 2015 at a monthly rate $9,905.67 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

1. Annual Review and Possible Amendments to the Financial Policies of the Wheaton Park 

District 

 

2. Acceptance of the 2016 Budget Development and Approval Schedule 

 

3. Acceptance of the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report for the Fiscal Period ended 

December 31, 2014 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Bid Results and Recommendation  

Arrowhead Linen Supplies   Recommend Award to Valley Linen Supply for the 

three year period beginning August 2015  

 

2. Bid Results and Recommendation 

a. Trash Removal Services  Recommend Award to Waste Management for 

Trash Removal Services in the amount of $41,159.56 per year for the three year 

period beginning July 2015 

 

b. Recycling Removal Services  Recommend Award to Republic Services in the 

amount of $4,319.00 per year for the three year period beginning July 2015 

 

3. Quotation Results and Recommendation for Contracts and Purchases under the Legal Bid 

Limit of $20,000 and Over $10,000 

Tree Removal (8 cottonwoods) Toohey Park  Recommend Award to 

Abbott Tree Care Professionals in the amount of $10,000 

 

4. Bid Results and Recommendation 

Central Park Sports Field Lighting Project Recommend Award to Jasco Electric 

in the amount of $408,114.00 

 

5. Ordinance 2015-02 

An Ordinance Adopting Prevailing Wage Rates to be Paid to Laborers, Mechanics 

and other Workers Performing Construction of Public Works for the Wheaton 

Park District  
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6. Park Naming Proposal from the Rotary Club of Wheaton  

 

7. Staff Recommendation  

Proposal / Request for Feedback from the City of Wheaton 

Concerning Extension of Tax Increment Finance District Number 1 to partially 

fund approximately $53,000,000 in Downtown Wheaton Improvements  

 

8. Quotation Results and Recommendation for Contracts and Purchases under the Legal Bid 

Limit of $20,000 and Over $10,000 

Deep Well Irrigation Arrowhead Golf Club  Staff recommends an Award to  

Layne to replace the galvanized pipe, motor and bowl not to Exceed $18,000.  

The quote of $15,620.75 is based on estimated depth. 

 

 

REPORTS FROM STAFF 

 Executive Director  

 Annual Report 2014 Athletic Department  

 Annual Report 2014 Park District Risk Management Association  

 Finance, Special Facilities, Marketing, Recreation, Parks, Planning and Development  

 

BOARD SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS / DISCUSSION 

 

CLOSED SESSION   
a. Appointment, Employment, Compensation, Discipline, Performance, or Dismissal of 

Specific Employees, 5ILCS 120/2 (c) (1) 

b. Purchase or Lease of Real Property, 5ILCS 120/2 (c) (5)    

c. Setting of Price for Sale or Lease of Property Owned by the Public Body, 5ILCS 120/2 

(c) (6)  

d. Pending, probable or imminent litigation, 5ILCS 120/ 2 (c) (11)  

e. Approval, Review and Release of Closed Session Minutes, 5ILCS 120/2 (c) (21) 

 

POSSIBLE ACTION ON ITEMS DISCUSSED IN CLOSED SESSION 

 

- Shared Attorney Fees Proposal   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

























Finance Subcommittee Meeting 

May 6, 2015 3:30 p.m 

Prairie office 

In attendance:  Commissioner Frey, 

Commissioner Hodgkinson, Commissioner Morrill, Commissioner Vires, Executive Director Benard, 

Executive Assistant Siciliano, Finance Director Trainor, Assistant Finance Director Chiapetta, Ed Tracy 

from Seldon Fox, Brad Snider via telephone 

 

Audit 

Ed Tracy of Seldon Fox (the District’s Auditor) explained the Wheaton Park District audit.  Executive 

Director Benard explained the payments for the Arrowhead debt service on pages 107—112.  Mr. Tracy 

commented that he doesn’t see a lot of public golf courses operate profitably like Arrowhead does.  He 

also stated that the fund balance is strong. He also said that the board should be proud that we have 

such a strong park district financially.  He stated that staff does a good job helping with the audit.  He 

stated that no issues rose to the need for them to issue a Management Letter.  Staff will create a one or 

two page document summarizing the audit for the board. 

 

TIF 

Executive Director Benard updated the board on the city’s plan to extend their TIFs.  Benard stated he 

can’t advocate extending TIF number one and the school district won’t either.  Benard stated that he 

would consider recommending to extend TIF number two under certain circumstances and 

commitments from the City.   Benard stated he would provide a report on this matter to the rest of the 

board. 

 

Open Gov 

Brad Snider via telephone and webinar gave a presentation on Open Gov.  This is a web based program 

that integrates the financial information we have in Springbrook into an online program that breaks 

down the financial information into different types of graphs to make it easy for the public to view 

making this an amazing transparency tool.  Based on our budget the estimated annual license fee is 

$7,000.  There are no maintenance fees.  They usually charge an Implementation Fee of $,2000 but will 

waive this fee.    No other park district in Illinois has this yet, but there are other park districts across the 

nation who uses it.  Mr. Snider stated that he can give us free press for being the first Illinois park district 

to join them.  He would be willing to give a discount on next year’s term if we successfully refer other 

park districts.   This will be stated in our agreement with them.  Benard told the board that this is an 

unbudgeted expense but it could easily be absorbed into the current budget without any problems. 

 

Policies 

Commissioner Hodgkinson asked Finance Director Trainor to create a disposal policy that states putting 

unwanted items out to bid as the first priority and that a different department will be in charge of 

disposing of items from the department that is requesting equipment to be disposed of. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 

 



Finance Subcommittee Meeting 

June 10, 2015 5:00 p.m. 

Dupage County Historical Museum 

In attendance:   

President Hodgkinson, Commissioner Kelly, Commissioner Vires, Executive Director Benard, 

Executive Assistant Siciliano, Finance Director Trainor, Steve Adams, Tressler LLP. 

 

IMET 

Steve Adams, legal counsel from Tressler gave a short presentation on the IMET Shared Attorneys’ Fee Proposal 

Tressler is offering its clients with loss exposure on the IMET fraud.  Under this proposal, each of Tresslers clients 

who sign would pay a prorated share of Tresslers fees based on their total loss exposure.   

 

Tressler has been monitoring Greenburg, Traurig as the Receiver’s counsel and their fees.  It is Tressler’s opinion 

to object to this.  The real estate auction of the 5 hotels is currently scheduled to take place from July 20-22. 

Steve indicated that might change.  Tressler learned that Patel’s accounts were not secured from November 

until March.  The consequences for this are still being determined.   

 

Commissioner Kelly asked Adams to write a report to the full board which provides the following information. 

 Numbers on insurance/assets believed available to recoup losses 

 Ballpark of Tressler’s fees, and an estimate of how much the district would be spending should we sign 

the representation agreement 

 What legal expensed have been incurred to date 

 Since the WPD percentage of fees proposed in the agreement is only valid if all Tresslers clients with 

exposure sign the agreement, what percentage  have signed . 

Adams will strive to have the report by the end of the week to be included in the board packet. 

 

Steve Adams departed the meeting at 5:41 p.m. 

 

Budget Calendar 

No discussion, the subcommittee was agreeable with the calendar. 

 

Policies 

Executive Director Benard stated that the new Disclosure Policy was added to the package. Originally, the 

Disclosure Policy had been referred to relative to the changes proposed in the Debt Policy, but not included in 

the package as no changes are being proposed to the Disclosure Policy. However, in reviewing the overall 

package, it was considered easier for board review to include both policies. 

 

President Hodgkinson asked staff to include in the disposal of assets section of the Purchasing Policy that 

someone other than the person disposing of the items reviews the items before they are disposed of.  Finance 

Director Trainor will make this change to the policy.  Commissioner Kelly suggested that the Tri Party language in 

the Investment Policy  not be struck as suggested. After some discussion, the committee agreed to make no 



changes to the investment policy at this time and to instead revisit this policy in the July and August Finance 

Committee Meetings in the context of doing a more thorough review of this policy in the context of determining 

where the Board believes the District should be investing the District’s funds. 

 

Executive Director Benard stated that since Finance Director Trainor notified him today that she discovered that 

the Illinois funds were not allowed for in our current investment policy.  As such he immediately Directed 

Trainor to move the money and put it in our bank account at Wheaton Bank and Trust.  There was no cost to the 

district to do this.  Benard wants to get a formal legal opinion on whether or not aspects of the Illinois  Fund 

investments portfolio are actually within the Board’s current policy and he would like the Board’s formal 

decision on approved investment vehicles prior to moving forward.  The subcommittee agreed to pull the 

investment policy from the June meeting.  The other policy changes will be voted on in June though.  The 

investment policy will be voted on in either July or August.  President Hodgkinson asked that the policy be voted 

on at the June meeting as well.   

 

 

Audit 

Commissioner Vires asked for a 5 year comparison revenue and expense bottom line report.  Staff will provide it 

at the next meeting.   

 

Cell Tower at Atten Park 

Executive Director Benard has been reviewing the merits of selling the leasehold interest in our cell tower at 

Atten Park.  Benard provided a proposal from Unisun inc and asked that the subcommittee read the documents 

and share their opinions on the matter in the near future.  No rush at this point. 

 

TIF 

Benard stated that the city would like a response from us on TIF One.  Benard will write a recommendation to 

the City and will share it with the board. 

 

Misc. 

Benard reminded the board to pay attention to the activity in Springfield.  There is a possibility of a property tax 

freeze becoming law.  He would like to meet with Rita, and the Finance Subcommittee to discuss how the 

potential freeze would impact the district and give different scenarios on how we would deal with it via the 

budget proposal process. 

 

Commissioner Vires moved to adjourn the Finance Subcommittee meeting at 6:45 p.m.  Motion passed by voice 

vote.  
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